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Onthank Parent Council
Wednesday 7th September 2022

7pm, Onthank Primary School and MS Teams

	Attendees
	
	Apologies

	Hayley Boyd (Chair)
Lara Sharpe

Leighanna Boyd

Elaine Paton

Cllr Elaine Cowan EAC

Cllr David Richardson EAC

Claire Haggerty

Karen Paterson

Jackie Phillips

Cheryl Drury

MS Teams:

Lora Barclay

Susan Muir

Leonie Graham

Jenna Power

Heather Grant

Ross Jamieson


	Steven Swan HLW

Alison Wright HT

Glynis Findlay DHT

David McIlwraith DHT

Karen Cook (PT)
	Tina Clugston
Lindsay Cairns

Matthew
Cllr Maureen McKay EAC

	Chair Update

	The Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting, explaining that a hybrid structure was being offered for parents to attend in person and online. The AGM is planned for the October meeting due to the number of apologies from office bearers/ group leads for this meeting. 
Attendees were invited to introduce themselves and all class stages were represented by parents.

	Head Teacher Update

	Mrs Wright also extended a welcome to attendees and intimated an intent to recruit representation from all stages. She explained that whilst her attendance at the parent council is compulsory, her role is advisory and directed new parents to guidance online with regards to parent councils’ role and remit. She also stressed that the PC is for general discussion and is not a forum to raise issues about individual children and these should come through the usual route.
As Head teacher, Mrs Wright specifically discussed two recent papers from the school:

· School improvement plan. Covers forum previous headings with a fifth thread (rights of the child) represented throughout. Rights Respecting Schools accreditation visit was held on 2/9/22 and members of OPC were in attendance. Key aim is reduce the attainment gap and Mrs Wright discussed some measures for achievement. Also an aim to support school attendance, especially as COVID-19 restrictions have been removed. 

· Standards and Quality report. This uses quality indicators from a range or sources across the academic year. Mrs Wright highlighted the school population living in SIMD decile 1 and 2 was equal to those in 8 and 9 and therefore impacts on the staff work to “poverty-proof” the school.
Mrs Wright closed her presentation with an intent to revisit the vision statement and develop a motto for Onthank.

Members were invited to comment.
· It was noted that the RRS accreditation had been supported by a Prezi link of all the evidence and had been developed by one of the staff. 
Action: Prezi presentation link to be shared to members of OPC (GF)

· Parent volunteers are being considered though risk assessments and PVG applications will be required before any parent can come into the school on this basis.

· Meet the Teacher earlier in the day had been well received and Mrs Wright had used the day for some focus group discussions with parents. 

· Breakfast club numbers had dropped at end of last term and had not restarted. Mrs Wright agreed that it required further consultation as had not been include in the improvement plan for 22/23. She reminded OPC that this was for families who required breakfast provision and before school child care was provided by PEACE. Breakfast club does come with a cost of £1 per child per day. Mr Swan highlighted a potential finding opportunities from Greggs that he will explore further.
· It was noted that there is a need for dignified and respectful approach for provision of all services.

· Deep retro-fit consultation has now closed. If approved, Mrs Wright has asked for OPC support as part of the next stages.



	Home Link Worker Update

	Mr Swan provided an update on funding opportunities and after school clubs. Anti-bullying group will commence shortly and he is looking for volunteers to help developing a family space within the school. In terms of after school clubs, he is meeting with Active Schools coordinator w/c 12th September to finalise a programme but there will be a range of activities available to all stages.  He also discussed a range of funding streams which may be of interest for the school.
Mrs Wright shared that the pupils are keen to return to school trips and the Palace has been secured for all pupils to attend the pantomime in December. 

There is a request to continue to promote the role of the OPC amongst class chats and other forums and Mr Swan has offered to provide activities for children during the OPC meetings for parents who wish to attend but may have child care issues to help encourage attendance at the meetings.

	Group discussion

	Mr McIlwraith described the group discussion activities both online and in person and focused on 5 key areas: 

Fund raising: car wash, post- Christmas jumble sale, community nights, in person quiz nights, coffee mornings, rag bag, psychic night, discos, sponsored events, Christmas Fayre.
Online group: Disco, Sponsored read, fun day with local business stalls, Onthank Got talent
Learning and teaching: support available to pupils, more information on (attainment) levels, how can parents be involved, where is the child (on level) and what does assessment look like/how to progress to next level, homework support, parent help with resourcing i.e. make up to enhance learning in classroom, demystifying the language used for parents to understand, learning from pandemic – how can parents support at home.

Online group - Workshop on method of learning, Communication earlier than today, Target learning for the term 
Area of curriculum for support: provide samples for parents of work eg joined up writing, maths and literacy workshop, Bug Club workshop
Online – IT and French

Parent/family space: less formal space to discuss home circumstances, support groups for topic of choice, parent learning, welcome atmosphere, allow parent/carers time to access school blogs etc.

Online - bean bag, kettle, fridge,  biscuits,  rugs;  mum group, dad group, toys
Parent volunteers for family space development – Hayley Boyd, Jackie Phillips, Cheryl Drury

The suggestions will now be considered for further discussion by Senior Leadership Team 

	AOCB

	Office Bearers – Mrs H Boyd intimated that there was a sheet for volunteer for OPC office bearers. There is a particular need to fill secretary role.
Action: parents to consider volunteering for office bearers (ALL)

Funding – Mrs L Boyd suggested working with EAC for funding applications to improve success. Councillor Robertson agreed to pursue this further.

Toilets – Mrs Paton raised concern for one of the boys’ toilets. Mrs Wright agreed to revisit with the health and safety team and ask for all pupil support to improve conditions as this had worked well in 21/22 year.

Car park – EAC had completed the works during the summer holidays but seemed to have little affect at school drop off/pick up times. Mrs Wright shared a parent suggestion to make the car park staff only. She is aware that there is a need for both short term and medium term prior to the deep retro fit as, if successful, the new campus will have major implications for traffic management around the school.
RRS Accreditation – Mrs Paterson passed on her son’s delight at the gold accreditation as he had been involved at the start of the bronze journey and his sister had been part of the gold visit.
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